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CALENDAR   

We held a very successful Kindergarten 2026 Open Day last week. 

The PPS Senior Band welcomed our visitors with two fantastic 

songs conducted by Directions in Music tutor Miss Jones, the 

Junior Choir sang a beautiful song led by Mrs Lucas and our 

student leaders and myself spoke about our school with the leaders 

then providing tours of the school.  

 

Many families spoke to Mrs Hawkes and myself about how 

impressed they were by the school facilities, teaching and learning 

programs and the provided opportunities for the students. As well 

as being impressed by our students and staff of course! We already 

have over twenty enrolments for Kindergarten next year which is 

excellent! We will host a second Open Day on Wednesday 13 

August.  

Do you remember our previous whole school performance Quest of 

the Stolen Jewel? It was fabulous! Our school will embark on our 

next whole school creative arts performance very soon. The 

performance date will be next term on Thursday 18 September in 

the evening, with all classes performing. The P&C will work closely 

with staff and students and we need your help! Can you help 

design and paint sets, sew simple costumes, help fundraise, with 

ticketing, with music and lighting or in another way? Keep an eye 

out for information in the coming weeks from the P&C. Our 

community needs you! 

School photo day is this Thursday 5 June. At Pagewood PS we 

take pride in wearing our school uniform well, especially on photo 

day!  

Students should wear full winter uniform, that is shirt and 

winter tunic, school shorts or school pants. All students should wear 

ankle length, navy coloured socks or navy tights and fully black 

school shoes (no other colours). Class and individual photographs 

will be taken without jackets, please make sure school shirts are 

clean and tidy. Shirts should be the school white collared shirt or a 

plain white skivvy. It is preferred that students do not wear round 

collared or polo t-shirts please. If any families need financial 

assistance to purchase a uniform item please let me know in 

confidence and we will organise this for you.  

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  
 

TERM 2 WEEK 6 – Monday 2 June 2025 

 

 

 

TERM 2 

JUNE 

WEEK 6 

Mon 2 Athletics Carnival 8+ years walk 
to Hensley Athletics Field 

 K-2 Infants Athletics Carnival at 
school 9.30am-11.00am, 
parents & carers welcome 

 2.45pm War Cries after carnival 

 P&C Meeting 7pm 

Tues 3 Botany Bites lunch delivery 

Wed 4 Assembly at 2.30pm 

Thur 5 Uniform Shop 8.45am-9.30am 

 Botany Bites lunch delivery 

 PHOTO DAY; full winter 
uniform, pack Band instruments; 
please return photo envelopes 
today to teachers 

Fri 6 Botany Bites lunch delivery; 
PSSA 

WEEK 7 

Mon 9 KING’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC 
HOLIDAY 

Tues 10 Students return; Botany Bites 
lunch delivery 

WEEK 8 

Wed 18 Book Club orders due by 3pm 

 

TERM 3 

AUGUST 

WEEK 4 

Wed 13 Kindergarten 2026 Open Day 
9.30am-11.00am 

SEPTEMBER 

WEEK 9 

Thur 18 Whole School Performance 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     

 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 2 
 
 

As extra curricular photos will be taken please note: 

• students in Summer or Winter PSSA sports teams will have photos taken in normal school uniform (not 

sports) 

• band students should bring their instrument. 

Please take the opportunity to ensure students have everything they need, thank you! 

Over the past two weeks teachers have had a full day of professional learning to learn about the new curriculum NSW 

schools will be introducing for Creative Arts, led by Ms Best. Teachers also had the opportunity for stage planning and 

to review the new reporting format for this semester and continue their writing of student reports.  

Next Monday is the King’s birthday public holiday, enjoy the long weekend! The school newsletter will be published on 

Tuesday 10 June.  

Nicole Mayhew 

Principal 

 

Awards to be presented at assembly 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Kye 4/5W Lauren 4/5W Ivanka 4/5W Zali 4/5W Sofia 4/5W Oliver 4/5W 

Ollie 3/4A Jasper 3/4A Anau 5/6G Sasha 5/6G Alborz 5/6G Fred 4/5W 

Bliss 1/2B Caidan 1/2B Rayne 1/2B Tahlia 1/2B Bobby 1/2B Alisha 1/2B 

Alanna 1/2B Ravi 1/2B Alasdair 1/2B Lara 1/2B Aleks 5/6B Melorin 5/6B 

Elena 5/6B Selena 5/6B Christina 5/6B Bella N 5/6B Zoey 5/6B Harriette 5/6B 

Isaac 5/6B Joey 5/6B Zoe 5/6B Harper KK Leon KK Liam KK 

Giulia KK Matilda KK 

SILVER AWARD  

Harper 4/5W 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
School photo day is this Thursday 5 June. Payment envelopes have been sent home with your child, including 

information about how to pay online, before the school photo day. Your child should return the completed photo 

envelope to their teacher on photo day. 

 

Sibling photos – Sibling photo envelopes can be obtained from the office. These envelopes are only required for 

parents wishing to pay by cash. Please note that parents wishing to order sibling photos do not require an envelope if 

they are ordering online. The ordering code on the parents’ regular envelope can be used for ordering sibling photos 

as well as standard packs.   

 

Families should arrange payment online direct to The School Photographer before photo day. It is vital to the smooth 

operation of our photo day that every student returns their own envelope, even if payment is enclosed in a sibling’s 

envelope. Please DO NOT pay via SENTRAL Finance. Thank you. 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  
Book Club is back! Book Club is run by a parent volunteer and brochures will be 

handed out to classes tomorrow. Book Club is a wonderful way to encourage 

our children’s love of books and reading while supporting the school. NO 

PAPER/CASH ORDERS will be accepted by the school. If you have used Book 

Club before, please go to scholastic.com.au/loop and use your old login details. 

If you are new to Book Club, please go to scholastic.com.au/loop 

• Click on the “Register” tab 

• Complete your details (Parent) 

• Click on “Add New Child” 

• Add your child’s details 

• under SELECT SCHOOL AND CLASS “State” = NSW 

• Search by “Suburb = “Botany” or “School = Pagewood” 

• Select “Year level” and “Child’s class” 

• Click “Submit” 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 3 
 
 

NB: If you are going to search by suburb, it is important that you select “Botany” as our suburb to ensure Pagewood 
PS appears in the search results. 
 
You can also view the catalogue online if you find it easier. Books will be delivered to your child’s teacher when 
available. If you do not want the books to be delivered to your child’s class please use the “gift” function on your order. 
Orders marked as “gift” orders will need to be collected from the school office when notified to do so. 
 
Orders must be lodged online direct through Scholastic by 3pm on 18 June. 

DEADLY KIDS EXCURSION 

       
On Tuesday our senior Deadly Kids went to Sir Joseph Banks Park to celebrate the beginning of Reconciliation week. 

Pippa, Aziah, Cruz, Gianna and Harry got to participate in some fun activities; they planted a tree, Cruz said he was 

looking forward to showing his tree to his future grandchildren. They also got to taste some native bee honey, from 

their spiral hive. Got to hold worms and learn about how to best take care of a worm farm. Our last activity was a 

bushwalk, where we got to try many native plants. It was a great day out! 

Ms Berdoukas 

 

Winter PSSA 

Due to wet weather and field closures, Rounds 1 & 2 were cancelled. Each week, the PSSA teachers will nominate a 

student who demonstrates one of our school’s learner qualities, ‘collaboration’. Results for Round 3 can be found 

below: 

 

ROUND 3 OPPONENT SCORE COLLABORATION 

RECIPIENT 

Netball Junior A  

 

Rainbow Street 

Won 19 - 1 Bailei 

Netball Junior B Draw 6 - 6  Messina & Stella 

Netball Senior A Draw 16 - 16 Lilly 

Netball Senior B Won 8 - 3 Isabella & Zoey 

Soccer Junior A  

 

Maroubra Bay 

Lost 3 - 1 Aziah 

Soccer Junior B Lost 7 - 0 Aiden K 

Soccer Senior A Won 2 - 1 Taji 

Soccer Senior B Won 5 - 1 Cruz K 
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ESPSSA Trials  

Well done to the following students who participated in ESPSSA Zone trials for various sports over the past few 

weeks. The level of skill and ability at these trials is very high and it takes a lot of courage and determination to trial.  

 

Piper, Pippa, Sesilia, Indi, Lilly & Gianna attended the ESPSSA Netball trial. Piper and Sesilia were selected to 

represent Eastern Suburbs at the Sydney East trials. The Eastern Suburbs team were undefeated the whole day, 

winning the grand final 15-8. I had the pleasure of coaching this talented bunch of girls and it was a fantastic 

achievement.  

 

Harper, Piper, Bailei, Toby & James attended the ESPSSA Touch Football trial. All five students were selected to 

progress to the Eastern Suburbs/Sydney Coastal Combined trial. Harper and Toby have been selected in the Eastern 

Suburbs/Sydney Coastal Combined Touch Football team to compete at the Sydney East trials later this term. Good 

luck to Toby and Harper! 

 

William, Taji and Harper attended the ESPSSA Soccer trial. We are still awaiting results from this trial. 

 

Mrs Sinkovic 
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Pagewood Public School P&C (Parents and Citizens) 

Association 

*****Join us for the meeting TONIGHT*****  
 
A reminder that our P&C meeting is TONIGHT at 7pm. Please join us by either:    
 

1. In person in the school library (enter from the main Dalley St gate)  

2. By Microsoft Teams: Click here 

If you experience any difficulty with the link, please use the meeting ID and passcode below: 

Meeting ID: 421 281 678 361 
Passcode: yb3bN2EF 

 
All parents, caregivers, and involved locals are welcome to join in.      
  

Please send questions or apologies to pagewoodpandc@gmail.com.    
  

We hope to see you there!    
 

AGENDA  

To be held on Monday, 2nd June 2025 at 7pm in School Library and by Microsoft Teams 

Apologies 

Minutes for Approval: May 2025 

Principal’s Report 

President’s Report                

Treasurer’s Report 

Secretary’s Report 

Business Arising / Carried forward 

- 2025 school performance update (18/09/25) 

- Parents social night (18/06/25) 

New Business  

- Australian Primary Principal’s Day (01/08) and SASS Recognition Week (01-05/09) 

- Father’s Day (07/09/25) working party and budget   

- Grandparents’ Day (07/09/25) working party and budget  

Business without notice 

Next meeting - Monday, 4th August 2025 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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